

Boy Scouts of the Philippines

National Office

181 Natividad Almeda-Lopez St., Ermita, 1000 Manila PO Box 1378, Manila CPO, Philippines

E-mail: bsp@scouts.org.ph Website: www.scouts.org.ph

Tels. (632) 528 0555 * 527 8317 to 20 * Telefax: (632) 528 0577

6 May 2022

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM Number 30 Series 2022

TO : National Office Directors/staff

Regional Scout Directors

Local Council Scout Executives/Officers-in-Charge

All Concerned

SUBJECT: POST ELECTION COMMUNITY CLEAN UP DRIVE

- This coming election, the Boy Scouts of the Philippines will again go back to the street to help clean the surrounding which has been littered with campaign materials like posters, pamphlets and other campaign paraphernalia which have become eye sores for everyone. Some of these posters are posted on the walls, the trees, the electric posts and even attached on some electric wirings which pose dangers of starting fires.
- 2. Owing to our non-partisan stance, the only time the Boy Scouts of the Philippines can participate in politics is after the election.
- 3. We encourage the Regions, the Councils, units and even individual Scouts to conduct community service by helping clean the community of these campaign materials.
- 4. Councils are encouraged to take photos or videos of this undertaking and submit them for collation to the PR Office through email address: bsp.prco@gmail.com/elainnepare@gmail.com. Councils must also submit written report to the Regional Office.
- 5. You may also post your activities to social media for visibility purposes and to inspire others to conduct the same clean up.
- 6. For wider dissemination and strict compliance.



PRCO/mehp.